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News from the Relieving Principal 

Wellbeing Fest 2022 
 

What an amazing day we had as a school last Friday. The wide variety of activities 

provided for staff and students to engage in conversations and activities outside of the 

classroom in helping build authentic student teacher relationships was simply brilliant. I 

would like to thank everyone for the way they engaged with the day and especially 

Magda Pomroy who organised the whole event and the adaptability of staff in coping 

with the wet weather. 

 

Check In Assessment 

 

Over the coming weeks students in Years 7, 8 and 9 will complete check in assessment. 

This is an opportunity for us as a school to collect data about their learning as we plan 

for 2023. 

 

Berry Street Education Model Professional 

learning 

 

Next week staff will continue the professional 

learning provided by The Berry Street Education 

Model. This is a training course that enables 

educators to increase engagement with students 

who struggle in the classroom and successfully 

improve all students’ self-regulation, growth, 

and academic achievement. It is based around 

trauma informed positive education practices 

and will help build consistent teaching practices 

across the school. 

 

Tim Laverty 

 

http://www.bellingen-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/


Foyer gets a facelift! 
 

Our school admin foyer has had a fantastic 

makeover with a mural designed and 

painted by Gumbaynggirr artist Brentyn 

Lugnan.  Thank you to Chrissy Witt for 

coming up with the idea and contacting 

Brentyn, and to Jenni Farrands for assisting.  

Thanks also to our GA’s who set the foyer 

up ready for the transformation. 

 

Brentyn spoke at a recent assembly about 

the mural and its meaning ……. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Journeys to Bellingen 2022 
 

This piece reflects the travels of students to come together for learning at Bellingen High 
and the sacredness of this Gumbaynggirr land. 
I have used the colours of local ochres to give a warm, welcoming feel to the work and 
express its ties to the old people. 
The Bellinger River can be seen in red ochre lined with white dots, the white being to 
represent my Gumbaynggirr family and ceremony, and our constant connection to this area. 
The many circles are gathering places or family units, the largest being Bellingen High.  
From the smaller ones, travel lines show the journeys taken by everyone to come to the 
school. 
The U shapes are an ancient symbol for people and kangaroo tracks are seen crossing this 
land, a homage to the local animals that have been displaced from the region. 
 

Gumbaynggirr artist 
Brentyn Lugnan 2022 



Inclusive, Engaging and Respectful Schools 
 

The Inclusive, Engaging and Respectful (IER) Schools package was announced in 

February this year by NSW Minister for Education and Early Learning, Hon Sarah 

Mitchell. 

 

It centres on three new policies and procedures and a framework that together set the 

guidelines for how we ensure all children and young people can learn through public 

education in a safe and engaging way.  The IER Schools package includes the: 

 

✓ Inclusive Education Policy for students with disability 

✓ Student Behaviour Policy and Procedures 

✓ Restrictive Practices Framework and Restrictive Practices Reduction and Elimination 

Policy and Procedures. 

 

With these new policies, we want all students to: 

 

• be included in all aspects of school life and supported to learn to their fullest 

capability  

• be supported in engaging, respectful, and effective classrooms with positive and 

inclusive practices   

• feel welcomed, valued, and safe in our schools and classroom  

 

Two of the policies are new: the Inclusive Education Policy; and the Restrictive Practices 

Framework and policy. Both clarify existing legal obligations, effective, appropriate, and 

prohibited practices, and the rights of students, parents, and carers. 

 

The Student Behaviour Policy replaces the Student Discipline in Government Schools 

and Suspension and Expulsion Policy.  The key change is the approach all NSW public 

schools will take to address disruptive or inappropriate behaviour by a student. The 

duration of a suspension will be reduced along with the number of suspensions across a 

school year.  Every school will be able to draw on the support of a range of staff 

including behaviour specialists to effectively address issues resulting in these behaviours 

in order to prevent future escalations. We will continue to work closely with you and 

all our families. 

 

It does not mean, however, that students who are violent or seriously disrupt the 

learning and wellbeing of others will be kept at school.  Any student who puts the safety 

of other students, teachers and staff or visitors at risk of harm – will be suspended until 

it is safe for them to return. 

 

The Inclusive Education Policy for students with disability and the Student Behaviour 

Policy become operational in Term 4, 2022 and the Restrictive Practices Policy becomes 

operational in Term 1, 2023. 

 

As a staff we are reviewing our current approach to all of the areas covered by these 

policies and will share these with you over the coming terms. Our school already takes 

a strong, positive student-centred approach, but we want to work with you to ensure, 

together, every student has the right support at the right time to help them grow into 

confident, resilient adults. 

 

For more information on these policies, please visit the NSW Department of Education 

website.

https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/whole-school-approach/inclusive--engaging-and-respectful-schools
https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/whole-school-approach/inclusive--engaging-and-respectful-schools


Careers News 

Year 11s spend school holidays at University! 

 

During the recent holidays Year 11 students James Pollard, Riley Bell, Sam Borgert, Kirra 

Dean and William Russell experienced university life at UNSW Sydney as part of UNSW's 

Regional Residential Program. 

 

Meanwhile Deja Barlow attended the Engineering & IT camp for Indigenous students at 

University of Technology, Sydney. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All thoroughly enjoyed their experiences and are feeling motivated for future career 

planning. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

❖ OHS White Card Training - Monday November 14, cost $25 (subsidised price), 

places limited to 20. Enrolment forms must be returned to the front office by 

November 3. Age 14+ 

❖ Year 11 into 12 - Queensland Uni Excursion, November 24 and 25, cost $180, 

permission notes and deposit due by Friday October 28. 

❖ Year 11 into 12 - Newcastle Uni Information Session, Monday November 7 during 

lunch (please sign up on Careers Noticeboard). Snacks provided. 

❖ Year 10 Work Experience - commences November 28. Thank you to all who 

have returned their paperwork. Copies of paperwork and logbooks will be issued 

during week 5. 

❖ Apprenticeships - Plumbing, Roof Plumbing and Air Conditioning available in 

Coffs Harbour. Anyone with a P1 licence or close to getting their P1 license can 

apply. Contact Glen Cassidy at HIA on 0420 306 481. 

 

TAFE Tasters 

 

Several of our Year 9 and 10 students have 

commenced TAFE Tasters this week with a wide 

variety of interesting courses including Animal 

Studies, Screen and Media, Car Mechanics, Early 

Childhood, Barista, Pharmacy and Retail . 

 

The program offers a range of activities to enable 

students to see, explore and experience various 

career options with a focus on practical 

experiences to engage with the world of work in 

a practical and engaging way. 

 

Photo shows Animal Studies students Sophie, 

Sharntae and Maizi at the start of day 1. 

 

 

Frieda Gorman 

Careers Advisor 

 



Help us do better 
 

The Tell Them From Me parent survey is your 

chance to let us know how we are doing. 

 

Complete the survey 
 

To access the survey, click on the following link (from a  laptop/desktop or your mobile) 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/qr94m 

 

More information about the survey is available at:  http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/ 

 

 

 

 

 

13 October 2022         4 November 2022 

 

 

 

Your results will help us 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Open Closes 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/qr94m
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/


Year 10 Yearly Examination Timetable 

PERIOD 
MONDAY    NOVEMBER 7 

Week 5A 
TUESDAY    NOVEMBER 8 

Week 5A 

1 
ENGLISH SCIENCE 

2 

RECESS   

3 MATHEMATICS PAPER 1 
MATHEMATICS PAPER 2 

 

4  

 

Assessment Tasks – Term 4 

YEAR 10 

SUBJECT WEEK DATE TASK 

HSIE 10.2 6B 18/11/22 Hand in task 
 

 

YEAR 11 (12) 

SUBJECT WEEK DATE 

Ancient History 8B 28/11/22 

Earth & Environmental Science 8B 1/12/22 

Biology 9A 5/12/22 

Business Studies 9A 6/12/22 

Modern History 9A 6/12/22 

Legal Studies 9A 9/12/22 

Mathematics Extension 2 9A 9/12/22 

Physics 10B 12/12/22 

Society and Culture 10B 12/12/22 

Chemistry 10B 13/12/22 

Mathematics Extension 1 10B 13/12/22 

Mathematics Advanced 

10B 14/12/22 Mathematics Standard 2 

Mathematics Numeracy 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bellingen High School   P&C Meeting 
 

Monday   November 14, 2022 
 

6pm  Staff Common Room 
 

All Welcome! 
 

Note:  Minutes of P&C Meetings are accessible via the Bellingen 

High School website😊 
 

@BELLINGENHIGHPC 











 

 

 

 

 









 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

NOVEMBER DECEMBER 

1 MNC Beach Volleyball Gala 1 NC Softball 2023 

4 HSC Exams end 2 Year 7 2023 All Schools Orientation Day 

7-11 Year 9 & 10 Exams 5 Year 8 End of Year Excursion 

10 Year 12 Formal (Sawtell RSL) 5 Year 7 2023 Parent/Carer Evening 

14 OH&S White Card Training 6 Year 9 Big Banana Day Excursion 

14 P&C Meeting 8 BYO Concert for Primary Schools 

15 NC CHS Beach Volleyball 9 NC Sport Awards 

21-22 Gold Award Excursion 1 (overnight) 9 Year 10 Work Experience ends 

22 Gold Award Excursion 2 (1 day) 9 BYO Schools Concerts 

24 HSIE Coastal Excursion (10.2 and 10.5) 12 P&C Meeting 

24-25 Queensland Uni Excursion (Year 11) 13 Presentation Assembly (10am) 

24-27 National Futsal Titles 13 Year 7 Pool/Connell Park Afternoon 

25 Year 7 2023 Small Schools Orientation Day 13 Years 7/8/9/10 Reports Issued 

25 Jazz Night (Music Concert) 15 Battle of the Rock GodZ 

28 Year 10 Work Experience starts 16 End Term 4 

 16 BYO Concert 

 19 School Development Day 

 20 School Development Day 

Did you know? 

☺ France is the most visited country with 89 million annual tourists. 

☺ A bat can eat up to 1000 insects per hour. 

☺ There is a village in the Netherlands with no streets, only canals. 

☺ “I Am” is the shortest complete sentence in the English language. 

☺ New Zealand has the steepest residential area in the world. 

☺ The 100 folds in a chef’s toque are said to represent 100 ways to cook an egg. 

☺ In curling, good sportsmanship and politeness are essential. 

☺ Tsundoku is the act of acquiring books and not reading them. 

☺ Blood donors in Sweden receive a thank you text when their blood is used. 
 

 

 


